


Public Comments on Draft Update to SW Corridor Purpose and Need Statement 

(Supplement to verbal testimony provided at May 9, 2016 Steering Committee meeting, by Roger 
Averbeck, chair of SW Neighborhoods, Inc. / SWNI Transportation Committee) 

 Initially I was surprised that the SWCP Purpose and Need Statement is being updated at this 
stage in the planning process. Upon review of Chris Ford’s recommended revisions, I am generally 
supportive of the update, and offer these comments: 

• I appreciate that the public will be given an opportunity to comment on the revised Purpose and 
Need Statement, as mentioned in the timeline, in August and September 2016.   

• The draft update begins to address today’s previous public testimony regarding peak congestion 
and travel times for vehicle traffic on Barbur Blvd within Portland, and our community shares 
this concern. 

• The Purpose and Need Statement should contribute to improved opportunities to provide for 
multiple modes in the corridor, not just the currently prioritized single occupancy vehicle (SOV) 
mode. 

• The statement should emphasize serving the communities along the corridor, by improving 
access to the small businesses, many of which are not thriving today.  

• As the DEIS and SIS project lists are refined, they should be evaluated against criteria as to 
whether or not the Purpose and Need Statement is met.  

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this topic.  

Roger Averbeck 

 

       

    

  



From: Peggy Reuler [mailto:preuler79@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2016 8:04 AM 
To: Southwest Corridor Plan 
Cc: marcia leslie; Peggy Reuler; Noelle Dobson 
Subject: May 9 meetiing 
 
I live on SW 53rd.  I have attended several meetings and filled out surveys regarding the 
Southwest Corridor Plan.  Unfortunately, I am unable to attend today's meeting of the 
Steering Committee. 
 
I have heard the staff recommendations and agree that building a tunnel to Sylvania PCC 
is not beneficial to the corridor as a whole for the reasons staff provided.  

I think that the focus for SW 53rd should be on improvements for bikes and pedestrians 
as has been discussed for several years. 

Improved transportation to PCC and Tigard/Tualatin via bus and light rail on Barbur 
should be pursued. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Peggy Reuler 
 






























































































